
July 21st 1916 

To Miss Beecher, R.R.C. 

Dear Madam, 

Thank you for your kind letter of this morning. I know it must be 
very difficult to post people, so I must just go where you send me. 

This morning the Medical Officer of Health called on me, and said I 
was to be under observation till August 1st, as he had been informed by 
General Donovan that there was a case of smallpox on board the Hospital Ship 
Glengorm Castle on which I came home. 

I did not know when I came to the War Office on Monday that I 
was to be under observation, as I never saw the smallpox case at all. I am 
enclosing a copy of the memorandum sent to Captain Weston. 

I remain, 

Yours sincerely, 

  Ethel Bray 
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